	PART 1 

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)


	ITEM NO.


	REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR CULTURE & SPORT



	TO THE CABINET 

ON 14 June 2005



	TITLE: 

    
	CABINET WORKING GROUP ON CULTURE

	RECOMMENDATIONS: 

Members are asked to endorse the proposed remit and workplan of this Cabinet Working Group.



	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:  

A Cabinet Working Group for Culture has been established and has had its initial meeting at which its remit and frequency of meetings have been arranged.  It is proposed that the workplan for the group should be as follows:

· Overseeing the implementation of the Best Value Review and Inspection Improvement Plans

· Adopting an advocacy role for culture to ensure that it is given high priority at a strategic level within the Council

· Developing proposals for a cultural festival and/or cultural events

The Cabinet Working Group for Culture proposes to submit a further report to Cabinet, detailing its findings and recommendations in late Autumn 2005.



	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:  

(Available for public inspection)
	· Minutes of meetings of Cabinet Working Group

· Final report of Best Value Review of Culture

· Improvement Plan produced in response to Audit Commission Inspection of Cultural Strategy & Leisure



	ASSESSMENT OF RISK:


	None

	SOURCE OF FUNDING:


	N/A

	LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:


	N/A

	FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:


	N/A

	CONTACT OFFICER(S):  


	Faith Mann, Assistant Director for Culture, Lifelong Learning and Sport

Tel:  0161 778 0133



	WARD (S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE (S): ALL



	KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:   


	· Cultural Strategy

· Arts & Leisure Strategy



	DETAILS:

(Continued Overleaf)


	


1. Background

1.1  Cabinet received the final report of the Best Value Review of Culture on 24 August 2004 and the Audit Commission Inspection report on Cultural Strategy and Leisure on 30 November 2004.  Cabinet approved the improvement plans that accompanied both reports and agreed to establish a Cabinet Working Group on culture to support and oversee the implementation of the improvement plans for culture.

1.2 The first meeting of the Cabinet Working Group on culture took place on 21 March 2005. 

2. Membership of the group

2.1  Initial membership of the group was as follows: Councillor Warner (in the Chair), Councillor Cullen, Councillor Antrobus, Faith Mann (Assistant Director, Culture, Lifelong Learning & Sport), Robin Culpin (Head of Culture and Heritage), Chris Howl (Chief Executive’s Directorate – Strategy and Regeneration and Mike Relph (Customer Support Directorate).

2.2 At the first meeting of the Cabinet Working Group it was agreed to extend membership to include a further officer and Cllr Lancaster, as the work of this group would benefit from being closely linked to the development and planning of corporate events.  Anne Williams, Strategic Director of Community, Health and Social Care, has also been invited to join the group.

3. Scope and remit of the working group

3.1 Members discussed the future scope and remit of the Working Group based around the following key themes: -

· Definitions

· Relationship to Best Value Review of Culture

· Relationship to Audit Commission inspection of Culture

· Advocacy role

3.2 It was agreed that, for the purposes of this group, a very broad definition of culture should apply and the group’s focus should include a range of services and activities that relate to culture in its broad sense, e.g. corporate events, tourism etc.  It was also agreed that the definition of culture should reflect the diverse cultures and communities within the City of Salford.

3.3 It was recognised that this Cabinet Working Group’s remit should include consideration of service delivery and corporate strategic development, within the wider perspective of the term ‘culture’ and that the Group should have a commitment to taking culture forward, ensuring that its importance is recognised, and that it is given high priority on the political agenda.

4.  Frequency of meetings

4.1 It is proposed that the working group will meet on a bi-monthly basis 

5.  Workplan

5.1  The Working Group has identified the following priorities for future action: 

· Overseeing the implementation of the Best Value Review and Inspection Improvement Plans.

· Adopting an advocacy role for culture to ensure that it is given high priority at a strategic level within the Council.

· Developing proposals for a cultural festival and/or cultural events.

5.2  It is proposed that the Working Group should submit a further report to Cabinet, detailing its findings and recommendations in late Autumn 2005
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